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Dear Friends,

“Coincidence? – or God-incidence?”

When George Macleod, Founder of the Iona Community recounted the amazing coming together of various people and events which led to the rebuilding of the Abbey on Iona he was wont to say: “Now if you call that a coincidence, then I wish you a very dull life.”

Some of us are so used to amazing “coincidences” that we are no longer surprised.

A number of such occurred on the last Sunday of July, two days after we had held a service of celebration for the life of Alex Hunnam, memorably described by one who knew him best as “one of the most knowledgeable fisherman never to own his own boat”, for many years Harbour Master at Port Seton and with Betty a most faithful member of Chalmers Memorial Congregation. 

After the early service on Sunday 29th July; one of his family asked when the service had been planned because so many of the images and references in the service seemed to be reminders of their grandfather. I replied that the service had been planned by me several weeks earlier so that the power-point images could be chosen and put together by Sheila Bulloch before she left for her annual holiday and she could have no knowledge that Alex Hunnam’s funeral was to take place the following week when she chose the on-screen images. 

At the second service that same Sunday, Mike Power, a retiring missionary gave us an extended exposition of the story of Jonah, prior to which his wife Ann had read the dramatic account of the storm at sea which occurs in the first chapter of the Book of Jonah. Again it was an amazing reminder of Alex Hunnam’s life-long association with the sea. 

Perhaps most amazing of all was to discover that whilst Mike Power was preaching on Jonah, one of the children in the crèche had brought her Children’s Bible and said she had read as far as the story of Jonah and proceeded to read about Jonah whilst the rest of us were hearing about Jonah in the Church next door. When Elizabeth, my wife (who had been looking after the Crèche that Sunday) told me what the girl had been reading and I told her what Mike Power had chosen to preach about I was astounded…. though, to be truthful, I was less astounded than perhaps I would once have been at the start of my ministry.

Now there may be some who choose to believe that it was just chance that led Sheila Bulloch to choose the images she did for the early service that day, chance that led Mike Power to ask his wife to read the part of Jonah which speaks of the dramatic storm at sea at the second service, chance that led a little girl at the crèche to show my wife what she was reading in her Children’s Bible. As George MacLeod would say: “Now if you call that a coincidence, then I wish you a very dull life.”
Or as Ella Cunningham once said to me: “Some say ‘coincidence’ – we say ‘God-incidence’.”

I take the incidents referred to above as further confirmation that for those willing to open their hearts and minds to the reality of God and the working of His Spirit in the world, life becomes one continual adventure… or as Alex Hunnam might have said, an unending voyage of discovery.







           BOB
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Elder John Thomson

I am sure everyone was saddened by the death of Elder John Thomson after a short period of illness on 1 July 2007.

John was first Ordained as an Elder on 24 February 1963 and re-admitted to the Session in 1998 soon after he and Alice returned to Port Seton having spent some years in Arbroath.

John worshipped faithfully each week and up until his death he was playing an active part in the life of the Congregation having been on duty at the Communion service a few days before he became ill.

He was a dutiful District Elder who always tried to make contact with those in his District whenever he visited.  For a number of years his District covered Links View, Forth Grove and the houses along the foreshore towards Seton Sands.  With the recent re-organisation of Elders Districts John moved Districts and had taken on the District covering the southern part of the Links View Estate and Long Craigs. John had already started making contact with those members and Adherents living in that area.

He was a practical man and carried out many tasks in and around the Church and indeed with his renovation of the “Margaret Chalmers” as part of the recent Centenary renovations his handiwork will be appreciated for many years to come.

Over the years John missed very few Kirk Session Meetings and when he was unable to attend he always took time to find out what he had missed. John was a quiet and thoughtful man and when he spoke the point raised was always worthy of consideration.

We shall all miss John for his support and friendship.  He was a good friend and a kind and caring Elder.  Although he rarely showed it to outsiders, the family knew that the grief John suffered following the loss of their son Ronald in 2000 was something from which he never fully recovered. 

As a Kirk Session and Deacons Court we extend our sympathy to his wife Alice, sons, Douglas and Norman, daughter Caroline and to all other members of the wider family.


          John Murdoch, Session Clerk







For ourselves as we prepare for worship:
“Let us go up the hill of the Lord to the Temple of Israel’s God.  He will teach us what he wants us to do; we will walk in the paths he has chosen”.

Isaiah 2 v. 3 (Good News Bible)

For those who have been bereaved and have health concerns: 

“Tell God what you need, and thank him for what he has done, if you do this, you will experience God’s peace, which is far more wonderful than the human mind can understand.  His peace will guard your hearts and minds as you live in Christ Jesus.”   Philippians 4:  6 & 7 (New Living translation).

For our Children: Jesus said:  “Let the little children come to me and do not stop them, because the Kingdom of heaven, belongs to such as these”.  Matthew 19 v.14 (NIV).

For our young folks and not so young:  
“Do you not know?  Have you not heard?  The Lord is the everlasting God, the Creator of the ends of the earth.  He will not grow tired or weary and his understanding no-one can fathom.  He gives strength to the weary and increases the power of the weak.

Even youths grow tired and weary and young men stumble and fall; but those who hope in the Lord will renew their strength.”  Isaiah 40 v. 29 (Good News Bible)

For national and international leaders:  
“We may make our plans, but God has the last word.  You may think everything you do is right, but the Lord judges your motives.   Ask the Lord to bless your plans and you will be successful in carrying them out”.  Proverbs 16. 1-3 (Good News Bible)

For the Suffering World:  
“He will rescue the poor when they cry to him; He will help the oppressed, who have no one to defend them, He feels pity of the weak and the needy, and He will rescue them.  He will save them from oppression and from violence, for their lives are precious to him”.  Psalm 72 12 – 14 (New Living Translation)

Praise and Thanksgiving:

“Shout for joy to God, all the earth!
Come and see what God has done…

Come and listen all you who fear God;
Praise be to God who has not rejected my prayer or withheld his love from me! “(From Psalm 66)

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ O ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Wedding

On 7th July - Jane Catherine DONALDSON,               11 Viewforth to Bryan John WOOLSEY of Dunblane New Address: 165 Bailielands, Linlithgow EH49 7SZ 
Baptisms

On 17th June –

Hannah Elizabeth GRAHAM, 46 Poplar Park

and

Luca Alvaro James MARGIOTTA, 20 Hawthorn Terr.
On 19th August – 
William (Billy) Steven BINGHAM,                             




      21 Johnston Terrace
Funerals

On 5th June - Mrs May McDONALD, 22 Promenade

On 7th June - Mrs Annie WRIGHT, Drummohr Nursing Home

On 12th June - Adam PEDEN, formerly North Lorimer Place 
On 15th June - Mrs Elizabeth (Lizzie) RODGER, Cockenzie House Nursing Home

On 21st June - Eric SLATER, 28 Long Craigs

On 5th July - John THOMSON, 2 Forth Wynd

On 26th July - Byron KAY, 1 Cadell Place

On 27th July - Alexander (Eckie) HUNNAM, 8 Fishers Road

On 31st July - Mrs Margaret GLYN, 54 Fishers Road

On 8th Aug - Mrs Betty THOMSON, 2 Links Court

On 14th Aug - Mrs Barbara (Babs) JARRON,     Fa’side Lodge Care Home, Tranent
On 27th Aug - Mrs Nellie (‘Kitty’) McLEOD, Levenhall Nursing Home

On 28th Aug - Alwin Victor ELLIOTT, ‘Cruachan’, Seton Dene




Services and Meetings
Sunday 

10:15 a.m. All-age Family Worship (in Hall) 

Followed by Sunday School & Rock Club Groups
11.00 a.m.     Morning Worship (with Crèche) 
5:30 p.m.
Choir Practice

6:15 p.m.
Evening Worship - resumes 30th Sept.
7:30 p.m.
Rock Solid Club (every 2nd week)

Monday  

7:15 p.m.
The Guild (Oct - March)

Tuesday 

7.30 p.m.
Emmaus 



(Resumes in October)


Wednesday  

Welcome Wednesday 

10a.m – 12noon Coffee Time (1st)

12-2p.m. 
   Chalmers Lunches (3rd)

10 - 11a.m.
   Prayer Time (last)

6:30 p.m.
   Boys Brigade – 


   Anchor boys and Junior Section

7:45 p.m.
   Company Section (Sept. - June)

Thursday     

5:00 p.m.
   Rainbows}
6:30 p.m.
   Brownies } (Sept. - June)

Saturday      

7.30 – 9a.m
  Prayer Breakfast (last of month)    

6:30 – 7:45 p.m Youth Club for 8-10 yr olds

8.00 – 9:15 p.m Youth Club for 11yrs + 



(Meets every 2nd week)

OUR WORSHIP – Special dates to note

MINISTER	SESSION CLERK   			CLERK TO DEACONS COURT


Rev. Robert L Glover 			Mr John Murdoch    			Mr Ian Bulloch


Tel: 812481				Tel: 812469 				Tel: 852717


TREASURER				 ACCESS to the HALL contact		BEADLE


Mrs Janet Farquhar 			Mr Tom Donaldson			Mr Duncan Morgan


Tel: 811863				Tel: 812023				Tel: 812071


FLOWER CONVENER		ORGANIST		 		PRAYER SECRETARY	


Miss Mary Clements			Mrs Pamela Zenati 			Mrs Alice Hood


Tel:  812241 				Tel: 813641 				Tel: 812191


			�    Please recycle this newsletter and care for the earth as God intended 











	


			


			


				    








					    








				       


			        


				        








We welcome contributions to the Church Newsletter. Please note however that these may be edited, summarised or omitted by the minister and editor, as circumstances require. Letters of general thanks and acknowledgement for Church flowers will be posted on the notice board in the Church Hall.





EDITOR'S   NOTE


Thanks to all who have contributed to this issue of the Church Newsletter. 


The next issue will be available on Sunday 21st October 


Articles for this edition should be with me by 


Sunday 7th October 2007


If you would like to E-Mail news you can contact me on: � HYPERLINK "mailto:chalmerschurch@btopenworld.com" ��chalmerschurch@btopenworld.com� or by phone on 819471


Sheila Bulloch








An easy way into Bible Study -


'Living the Gospel’


Five Tuesdays on ‘The Beatitudes' 


Beginning on Tuesday 2nd October 


At 7.30 p.m. in the Hall/Church.


No previous experience of Bible Study necessary.


All welcome.











Pastoral Cover


Rev Bill BROWN (0131 654 0929) will provide cover from Wed. 5th Sept to 12th Sept.  Rev Robert SIMPSON (810308) will provide cover from 13th – Fri. 21st Sept. 














MINISTER 


Rev. Robert L Glover,


Braemar Villa, 2 Links Road,


Port Seton Tel: 812481


E-mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:rlglover@btinternet.com" ��rlglover@btinternet.com�


(Please respect Monday as the Minister’s day off)





Shoeboxes


It’s time to start filling shoeboxes again! We will be supporting Operation Christmas Child this year, so stock up and listen out for dates in the intimations. More details in the next Newsletter.








       Teenagers! - What Every Parent Has to Know -An evening with the author Rob Parsons. Get the inside track on how to survive the teenage years! Monday 1st October 7.30 – 10pm. The General Assembly Hall, Edinburgh £7.50 (plus free copy of book) Please see Joyce Buchanan or the leaflet on the notice board for further details.














Thanks


May we, by means of the newsletter, extend to the minister & congregation, our heartfelt thanks and gratitude for all the support given during our recent sad bereavement. Your prayers, together with those from other churches, have proved a source of tremendous strength and comfort. The flowers, cards, letters, visits, the spoken words, and the baking handed in are all regarded as true tokens of Christian love and support. To Mr Glover in particular for all his comfort, his many visits and prayers offered. We would like to say Thank You.		         Alice Thomson & Family





Betty Hunnam & Family would like to thank everyone for the cards, flowers and kind expressions of sympathy shown to them on the death of Alex. Your kindness was very much appreciated.





Mary Johnston & Family wish to thank everyone for their prayers, kind thoughts, cards and flowers received during their recent sad bereavement. 





The recent collection for The British Sailors Society was £83.80. Thanks to all who contributed. 











MINISTER


Rev. Robert L Glover


Braemar Villa


2 Links Road


Port Seton


Tel: 812481


e-mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:rlglover@btinternet.com" ��rlglover@btinternet.com�


(Please respect Monday


 as the Minister’s day off)





		        


Sundays 14th & 21st October


10.15 a.m. All-age Family Worship


11.00 a.m. Traditional Worship         


6.15 p.m. Evening Worship


			All with Rev Bob GLOVER


Sunday 28th October


10.15 a.m. All-age Family Worship     


11.00 a.m. HOLY COMMUNION 


   5.00p.m. Short Service at Cockenzie House                                   


   6.15p.m. Evening Worship followed by 


                  brief celebration of HOLY COMMUNION
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Date for your Diary – Friday 28th September – After the success of the Get Together events last year we are planning a Harvest Supper in the Church Hall at 7.30p.m. Tickets (Adults £5 Children £1) will be available on 9th September from the Sunday School staff.


----------------------------------------


The Sunday School would like to say a big Thank You to all those who attended or donated to the BBQ on 26th August, £100 was made. Children are reminded that classes have resumed after the 10.15a.m service. All welcome         





HOME COMMUNIONS


Members who through illness or disability are unable to attend either of the forthcoming morning or evening communions and would like communion brought to them on the afternoon of Sunday 28th October are invited to speak to their Elder in the first instance.











PRESBYTERY VISIT


As most will know, Presbyteries have a duty of care to ensure that every congregation is visited officially at least once every 5 years. Rev Laurence Twaddle, minister at Belhaven and Spott will lead a team from Lothian Presbytery holding meetings with the Deacons’ Court & the Kirk Session on the evening of Wednesday 24th October. Although this date was already scheduled for a Kirk Session meeting, all office-bearers are asked to make a note of the date and to make every effort to be present. Following the meetings the Committee will draw up a Report for presentation to Presbytery which we will have an opportunity to read and comment upon before Mr Twaddle returns to address the congregation at morning services on a Sunday in December, yet to be decided.








Sundays 9th, 16th & 23rd September


10.15 a.m.  All-age Family Worship


11.00 a.m.  Traditional Worship 


				Rev. Tom GORDON





Sunday 30th September 


	      (NB: No 10.15 a.m. Service this Sunday)


11.00a.m. All-age Family Worship: 	    HARVEST THANKSGIVING ‘Be Part of a Miracle’


and DEDICATION of Youth Leaders & Guild


   5.00p.m. Short Service at Cockenzie House


   6.15p.m. HARVEST PRAISE service 


				With M & F Trades Band


 Offerings will be for TEAR FUND at all services. 





Sunday 7th October


10.15 a.m. All-age Family Worship


11.00 a.m. BOYS’ BRIGADE Enrolment


  6.15 p.m. Evening Worship - Rev Tom GORDON




















        











Verses to help in our prayers:














The next meeting of the Candle Coffee Club will be on Thursday 20th September. 


At 10am in Longniddry Inn.


The speakers will be 


Gavin & Des Campbell


All Welcome








